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LARGS SC NEWS - MAY 2022 
 

Our first full newsletter for over two years, and as you can gather 
from the reports in the attached pages, club activities are pretty 
much back to normal, which is fantastic! Main contents: 
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Read on for much more detail on all these topics, and more!  
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COMMODOREôS OUTLOOK 

 
What a relief to finally get back to some normality and see our club activities underway again! 
The past two years have been a testing time for everyone, and many clubs have been heavily 
impacted both financially and in declining membership. At LSC, we were able to claim 
Government Business Interruption Grants which largely made up for lost event and room hire 
income, and allowed us to evaluate how we could offer better value to members in the future. 

An ongoing challenge for the clubôs executive committee has always been our bar and 
catering offering, and several recent attempts to solve this were still falling short of members 
expectations. So, the decision was taken to ñgo back to basicsò, revert to a simple club bar 
license and build a team of volunteers to run the bar and provide an honesty café, 
supplemented by a range of outside caterers able to provide food for specific events. You can 
read more about this below, and it is good to see this approach being met by thumbs up from 
many users so far! 

Club on-the-water activities, many of which were maintained (within complex and changing 
restrictions) during the pandemic, are now returning to normal, and it is great to see boats out 
on the water most weekday evenings, with club training and racing programmes being enjoyed 
by all. Keelboat racing, organised by FYC, is also underway, and summer cruising schedules 
will be available soon. Many of our cadets are travelling again to RYA events across the UK, 
and you can read more about all of this below. Our rowers continue to flourish and enjoy 
regular rowing sessions and the comfort of our clubhouse afterwards. Canoeists and kayakers 
can be seen most Tuesday evenings, again, enjoying a chat in the clubhouse after their 
paddle. Together with the Marina, we have agreed to allow the Scottish Canoe Club access to 
the championship slip for a demo of surf-skiing on May 29th, and they will clean a section of 
the slip in preparation for this. They are planning a Round Cumbrae Kayak later in the year 
which the club will be paid to support.  

So, we really are evolving into the active Watersports Hub, envisaged during members 
consultations 4 years ago and the executive continues to build the funding application to 
sportscotland to support improvements in our (ageing) clubhouse to fully provide for this. 
Meanwhile, we received a grant of £10,000 from North Ayrshire Council as part of the Ayrshire 
Growth Deal, to buy equipment to support events. Our brand new trailer, the Beach Race 
Office, will be put into service soon to provide slipway support for club racing and the major 
events we are hosting this year. There is much more about these events later in this 
newsletter. 

None of the clubôs activities would be possible without you, the members, who volunteer and 
give your time and energy to keeping us on the go. We are seeing new members join this 
volunteer effort with great enthusiasm, bringing their skills, experience and ideas to grow and 
improve our club. The executive thanks all of you and we look forward to a good season 
ahead. 

Marilyn Robertson 

 

LSC Executive Committee 2022  -  more details and contact information here 
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https://www.largssc.co.uk/club/executive
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AFLOAT 

CLUB RACING 

Regular club racing is in full swing, on Sunday afternoons, and Wednesday evenings. More 
details on the racing page of our web site, and the LSC Racing Facebook page. 

Photos from LSC Racing Facebook page ï Josh Kerr, David Williams 

 

   

  

https://www.largssc.co.uk/racing
https://www.facebook.com/groups/551170158363845
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YOUTH SAILING  (from youth representative Louise Russell) 

A strong team of 24 junior Scottish sailors supported by RYA Scotland including our very own 
Robbie Burns, headed south to Rutland SC for the 2022 RYA Eric Twiname Championships 
held over the early May bank holiday weekend. The Scottish team included 6 Largs sailors 
chosen by RYAS to represent Scotland at this, the battle of the RYA regions junior event.  

The Scots were competing across 
the Feva, Optimist, Topper and 
Windsurfing classes. This year 
was the first time the event had 
taken place since 2019, and for 
many of the sailors it was their first 
and for some their only chance of 
competing at the "ETs" event. The 
regatta enjoyed beautiful early 
summer weather, however after a 
winter of hard training most of the 
Scots had hoped for more wind 
than materialised over the 
weekend. 

There were two sailors from 
Largs in the Optimist class. 
Cara Russell finished 12th 
overall and 3rd girl, with 
Kate Shelley an excellent 
53rd in this her first big fleet 
Oppie event. 

In the even larger Topper 
fleet, Ruairi Herrington was 
the top Largs sailor in 16th, 
Finley Briggs 41st, 
Charlotte McNicol 88th and 
new Largs member Rohan 
O'Kane 99th. 

Despite some excellent performances from the Scottish team, sadly we did not bring the 
trophy back over the border. The overall winners were the London and the South East region. 

Much fun was had by all sailors both on and off the water, with many new friendships and 
memories made along the way. A particular hit with the sailors were the free ice creams from 
the ice cream van on Saturday afternoon! 

   

Photos - Andrew Russell and British Youth Sailing 
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CLUB TRAINING  (from Julia Gibson) 

Phil Alderson is the new Principal of LSTA, having taken over from Johnathan Briggs at the 
end of last year. Many thanks to Johnathan for doing a marvellous job over the past few years. 

Sail training ï we have 26 cadets on Thursdays, 13 teenagers on Mondays and 14 adults 
sailing on Mondays too. Out of that we have 5 new Assistant Instructors who were put through 
their paces at the beginning of term, and we are working on passing a few more during this 
season. Over the winter we gained 3 new fully qualified Dinghy Instructors, with 3 more lined 
up to do a Dinghy Instructor course this May. 

We have around 50 members who are either regular instructors or regular helpers in LSTA, 
which is fantastic.  

 

We ran a very successful childrenôs Beginners Weekend at the end of April, and are looking to 
run another one on the weekend of 4/5 June, which will also cover childrenôs stage 2.  

Our weekly cadet sessions are currently full up, and we have a long waiting list of keen sailors-
to-be.  

It has been lovely this past few years to see third generation sailors joining our cadets. A lot of 
our members have brought their grandchildren along to the sailing courses, and I think the 
grandparents have enjoyed watching them as much as much as the children have enjoyed 
taking part!  

We will be running a five day summer course starting Monday 8 August. Details on this are still 
to be finalised. We will let members know when this is to be advertised. 

Other training ï 22 members, 
including instructors, berth holders 
and scout leaders took part in the 
two First Aid courses we ran over the 
winter. Safety boat and power boat 
courses were also held.  

Volunteering ï particularly in fund 
raising and grant applications ï 
training is a massive part of keeping 
this club active, and encouraging 
future members, and we are always looking for new help. We have a couple of parents who 
recently have either applied for grants or have encouraged their workplace to sponsor some 
courses, and this has been a massive help. However we are looking to find a member who 
has some experience in grant application, or has a small amount of spare time to look into this 
on behalf of LSTA, to help them acquire some funding by sourcing a grant of some sort that 
would help LSTA purchase some more dinghies and thus enable them to take on more cadets. 
If anyone, member or parent, is interested in taking on this volunteer role please get in touch 
with Julia in the office who will put you in touch with the LSTA team. 
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CRUISING  (from cruising members Ann and Gordon Cochrane) 

Although individual members have continued their cruising activities, our cruising group has 
been rather dormant since Covid struck in March 2020. We did manage a cruise in company 
to Rhu last August, with (a record?) 12 boats and 32 members and guests participating. A 
good reach to Rhu on Saturday was followed by drinks and nibbles in Rhu's marquee, then we 
all repaired to the Ardencaple Hotel for a group meal in their function room. (The ice cream 
sundaes were good!) Lots of good craic, and new friends made! Most boats headed home on 
Sunday, but others stayed on in Rhu, then to other destinations later in the week. 

  

Last Augustôs turnout shows we have a demand within the club for the weekend cruises in 
company, but we need volunteers to come forward and offer to lead such weekends, please ï 
we are now the only remaining members of the cruising sub-committee, as the other four 
couples have either moved marinas, away from Largs, or retired from sailing. Contact us on 
largssc.membership@gmail.com, and weôll have a chat. 

A reminder also that we communicate within the group on our Facebook page, and a 
WhatsApp group. To join the Facebook page, which is private, as we post current cruise 
locations and plans, you have to be a current member of LSC, and a FB user. Search FB for 
Largs Sailing Club Cruising, and apply to join. 

The WhatsApp group was set up for shorter messages, particularly for areas with poor 
connectivity. To join, send your request and mobile number to Julia at 
secretary@largssc.co.uk. 

Remember also that there is a huge amount of general information on cruising in the Clyde 
and beyond on the cruising page of the LSC web site, here. 

 

WELCOME ANCHORAGES 2022 NOW AVAILABLE! 

The immensely useful Welcome Anchorages 2022 edition is now 
available, after missing last year ï copies are available in LYH 
reception etc. 

Bigger and even better than before! Well done Alistair Vallance. 

You can also download it ï see http://www.welcome-
anchorages.co.uk/ 

 

FYC WINE TASTING  (from Marilyn Robertson)  

The social side of cruising activities opened with our clubhouse hosting Fairlie Yacht Clubôs 
wine tasting. Our guide, the ñWine Guyò Guy Chatfield, took us through an interesting selection 
of wines, talking us through the intricacies of vinification, ably demonstrated through 5 wines 
supplied in abundance. A great buffet, provided by Brian at the Village Inn kept our tastebuds 
receptive. Thanks to Fairlie Yacht Club for organising and of course, to our great volunteers for 
running the bar and generally making our club open and welcoming to all. 

mailto:largssc.membership@gmail.com
https://d.docs.live.net/3290fa2da12496cd/Documents/Sailing/Largs%20SC/Publicity%5eJ%20e-news%5eJ%2050-50%20club/2011.00.00%20-%20e-news%20-%20all%20final%20versions/2022/secretary@largssc.co.uk
https://www.largssc.co.uk/cruising
http://www.welcome-anchorages.co.uk/
http://www.welcome-anchorages.co.uk/

